
 

 

Notice under National Electricity Law 
The Australian Energy Market Commission (AEMC) gives notice under the National  
Electricity Law as follows: 
 
Under s 95, the Australian Energy Council has requested the Transparency of new projects 
(Ref. ERC0257) proposal. The proposal seeks to increase the transparency of new projects 
and improve information provision in the National Electricity Market. 
 
Under s 95, the Australian Energy Market Operator has requested the NEM information for 
project developers (Ref. ERC0260) proposal. The proposal seeks to allow a developer to 
register as an intending participant for the purposes of building a generating system or an 
industrial load, despite such a person never intending to register as a market participant. 
 
Under s 95, Energy Networks Australia has requested the TNSP exemptions from 
confidentiality requirements (Ref. ERC0268) proposal. The proposal seeks to require 
transmission network service providers to publish certain information they have received from 
connection applicants regarding new and proposed connections. 
 
Under s 93(1)(a), the rule change requests for ERC0257, ERC0260 and ERC0268 have been 
consolidated. The consolidated request is named Transparency of new projects (Ref. 
ERC0257). Submissions for the consolidated request are currently open and must be received 
by 23 May 2019 under the project code ERC0257. 
 
Under s 43, the AEMC gives notice that the COAG Energy Council has directed it to review the 
System Black Event in South Australia on 28 September 2016 (Ref. EPR0057). The terms of 
reference and an issues and approach paper for the review are available on the AEMC 
website. 
 
Submissions can be made via the AEMC’s website. Before making a submission, please 
review the AEMC’s privacy statement on its website. Submissions should be made in 
accordance with the AEMC’s Guidelines for making written submissions on Rule change 
proposals. The AEMC publishes all submissions on its website, subject to confidentiality. 
 
Documents referred to above are available on the AEMC’s website and are available for 
inspection at the AEMC’s office. 
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